East Bridgford St. Peter’s Academy – Year 2 Weekly Newsletter
	Teachers: LW & LF
	Homework Subject: Topic
	Date: 14/10/2016


	Dear Parent(s),

What a week we have had in Year 2- as usual it has been super busy! We have continued with Poetry where the children created their own descriptive poems all about aliens. Alongside this we analysed a poem called Mini Secrets and discussed some poetic features including structure, rhythm and repetition. The children performed and even rewrote their own versions of Mini Secrets. 
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In numeracy, the children have deepened their knowledge about addition and subtractions and the strategies we can use to solve calculations. Where last week we learned that we can use our own brains, fingers, number lines and 100 square grids when solving problems, this week we used partitioning. We challenged the children to split numbers apart to solve the 2 digit calculation. 
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We can ‘break up’ the
tens and ones to make it
easier.

This is called partitioning.
Then add them separate.





As always we have been tweaking about all of our exciting learning. Please also follow us on twitter @StPetersEB and share your child’s learning with them. We try to post things as much as we can as we find this much easier to share images as the webpage takes up too much space on the page. 
This week’s family box was Jacob B’s. We discovered Jacob’s love for transport in particular trams and trans. He brought in a model train and photographs of transport museums that he has previously visited. Jacob confidently discussed his family holiday this summer to Lyme Regis, and shared photographs of him being buried in the sand and making “sandcastle” train with his dad. He also shared his favourite Julia Donaldson book and his passion for reading it which was lovely to see. Jacob even bought in a Yorkshire pudding as it is his favourite food! Jacob enjoys music and attends Beanbag music club- he played his much-loved song and danced along to it!  Jacob spoke so well, well done! Please see the timetable on the classroom door which states the children who will be taking the Family Box home. We have Family Box time every Friday afternoon, next week it is Sully’s family box. Please could we ask that in the box you also include a carrier bag so that items can be returned home safely.
Dates to note:
· Indoor PE every Friday

· Outdoor PE every Tuesday

· Please could all children bring in a wooden spoon for our Design and Technology project; we will be making our designed puppet on Friday 23rd September. – PLEASE NOTE THIS HAS BEEN POSTPONED DUE TO GORDAN FEARN TAKING CLASS 2 FOR PE DURING FRIDAY MORNING. We will let you know when it will be needed in due course.

· Visit to Patchings for Y2 Poppy Art work on Friday 4th November morning only 

· INSET DAY ON FRIDAY 21st OCTOBER 2016
· Harvest Celebration: Tuesday 18th October in Church
Maths TIPS: 
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As you’re aware, the children have been focusing on addition and subtraction. Any further support from home would be greatly appreciated. 
Things to practice: 
· Counting forward and backwards in 10s from any number.
· Counting backwards in ones from a 2 digit number. 

· Revise addition and subtraction number bonds to 20. 
· Counting up in 2s, 5s and 10s.
We will continue to revisit these but once the children know and understand these. Their fluency in maths and number work will blossom.
HOMEWORK: (a reminder see below)
As part of our ‘History of Nottingham’ topic we would like to set the children a project based around this. The project will entail children researching an element of Nottingham that has interested them. 
For example: 

· Nottingham Caves 

· Robin Hood

· Nottingham Forest Football Club/Notts County Football Club
· Nottingham Castle 

· History of transport from ‘then to now’ perspective.
We expect that this piece of work to be Take Care and to presented in a traditional ‘St. Peter’s’ way. This being either presented on a poster, as a 3D model with information attached a diagram or typed up with images.  Please do not bring in projects in any earlier than the deadline date as we want to ensure work is displayed together in our classroom and will spend time looking at each on the deadline date. 

Thank you for your continued support! ( 



	To be returned by:  Wednesday 19th October.


